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FEBRUARY 21, 2024  

 

The February, 2024 meeting of the Garden State Vintage Stock Car Club was called to 

order at 7:40 p.m. by President Ray Shea. Seventeen members were in attendance. 

 

The invocation was offered by Earl Krause. 

 

Get well wishes went out to member Tom Wardell and his wife, Kathy.  Condolences went 

to the family and friends of member Henry (Hank) Partenfelder and Bud Friend. 

 

The club’s 31st Annual Hall of Fame Awards Banquet will be held next month on March 

24th.  So far, the response for tickets is behind last year’s sales. We had 62 seats sold at this 

time last year.  The total of seats sold at this time is 23. 

 

Wall Stadium’s 2024 race schedule is now available. It was noted that there will not be a 

NASCAR Modified Tour race this year.  

 

Ray said the next issue of the newsletter is finished and will be mailed out tomorrow. 

 

Ray announced that Ray Evernham has a new book out about his career. Ray E. also 

purchased the rights to the IROC racing series brand. 

 

We are planning to have former Wall Stadium driver and racing enthusiast Alan Camp join 

us at next month’s meeting.  Alan will run a slide show of racing from the 1970s at Wall 

Stadium. 

 

We will be planning a picnic this year, if we can get the help needed to hold the event.  Can 

you help? Contact Ray Shea for more information. 

 

Small club patches and decals are available $3 each.  See Ray Shea. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 

 

                                         


